Macksburg City Council Minutes


The Macksburg City Council met on August 4, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.   Mayor Ruth Eivins called the meeting to order.  Roll call was taken.  City Council members present- Bates, Peckham, Carlson, Jones and Shady. Other citizens attending - Rick Bruett, Wayne Feldhacker.
Agenda reviewed.  Shady motioned to approve agenda with amendment to moving Streets up; Peckham seconded and carried with all ayes.
Council Member Shady and Carlson spoke with Wayne about issues they were seeing with the streets.  Wayne advised that it was normal wear and that it would help to have the rock swept back on the streets and another spray injection molding was needed.  Shady made a motion to put an ad in the shopper, craigslist and local Facebook swaps for Spray injection molding on South Street, School Street, Pine St, West North Street, and Eldorado; Carlson seconded and all carried with ayes.
Ellen and Kenny Thompson asked to be on the agenda but were not present.  Council agreed to mail them resolution 06012014 and also images of property lines. Council continued to agree that the City would not pay for the security light at 310 N East St as discussed and voted on at July 07, 2014 City Council Meeting.
August 2014 minutes reviewed.  Bates motioned to approve minutes; Jones seconded and carried with all ayes.

The Clerk read the treasurer’s report.  The July 2014 Treasurer’s report showed: disbursements total $3750.41, checking account total $196.26, savings account total $54,599.55, Income RUT total $572.89, Madison County total $1,145.41, Sales tax (lost) $562.51, Total income $2,280.81, C.D.’s total $24,400.47, with a total balance of $79,196.28.  Peckham motioned to approve treasurer’s report; Carlson seconded and all carried with ayes.

The following bills for payment were read by the Clerk:

Alliant Energy $452.84, SIRWA $46.24, Ralph Breakenridge $250.00 ($25.00 cleaning and $300.00 Mow Park and City Hall 4x), USPS $19.60 (stamps), Tricia Gardner $25.90 (ad in the exchange for Flag light bids).   The August bills totaled $869.58. General Fund Total $869.58 RUT Fund Total $0. Carlson made a motion to pay the bills; Jones seconded and all carried with ayes.
Communications:  

Old Business:

City Council reviewed the bids that were received for the purchase and installation of the flag pole light to be mounted on City Hall. Shady made a motion to accept Umbaugh Electric bid of $1,350.00 with half paid at acceptance of bid; Bates seconded and all carried with ayes. Resolution 040814: A Resolution for Umbaugh Electric to install Flag pole light on top of city hall building for $1,350.00.

Mayor Eivins will purchase primer for the shelter house project and Council member Jones will look into getting a power washer to power wash the shelter house first. 
City Council discussed the basketball backboard being broke. Clerk Gardner will look into the price to replace both of them at the same time.
New Business:

City council decided to start phase two of ditch clean up.  Shady made a motion for Clerk Gardner to put an ad in the shopper, craigslist, and Facebook local swaps for phase two of ditch clean up; Jones seconded and all carried with ayes.
City Council discussed that the tornado siren was not on the insurance policy. Shady made a motion to add the siren onto our insurance policy at Tyler Insurance; Seconded by Carlson and all carried with ayes.  Resolution 050814: A Resolution to add the siren to the insurance policy and Tyler Insurance.
City Clerk discussed that the City was audited by a contractor hired by the state earlier in August.  City Clerk Gardner advised it all went well and there were just a few things that need to be fixed.

1. Minutes must be signed by the Clerk

2. Minutes must include total of each income

3. Minutes must include the total expenses for the general fund and for the RUT (Road Use Tax)

4. Mayor may need to be added on as an employee and taxes deducted

5. Clerk/Treasure must have taxes deducted

6. A Depository Resolution must be created

7. Annual Finance Report needs to reflect a different beginning balance
Bates made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:52 p.m.; Seconded by Jones and all carried with ayes. September City Council Meeting will the second Monday, September 8, 2014, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at City Hall.  The reason for the change is because the first Monday of September is a Holiday.
_________________________________________________

Tricia Gardner                     City Clerk/Treasure
